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July 14, 2022

Mr. Ivan Butts

President

National Association of Postal Supervisors
1727 King Street, Suite 400

Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Mr. Butts:

As a matter of general interest, the Postal Service has announced changes to expand its First-Class
Package Service product. The Postal Service filed the classification changes with the Postal
Regulatory Commission on July 13. Assuming a timely and favorable review by the commission, the
Postal Service plans to implement the changes on January 8, 2023,

The changes will simplify three ground shipping options into one. Retail Ground and Parcel Select
Ground will be incorporated into one enhanced First-Class Package Service product.

Enclosed for your review are copies of the Newsbreak and Link Article announcing this change.
If you have any questions on this matter, please contact me at extension 3946.

Sincerely,
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Labor Relations Policies and Programs
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475 L'ENFANT PLaza SW

WasHineTon DC 20260
WWW.USPS.COM



B rosac service USPSNEWSBREAK

July 13, 2022

PRC approval sought for simplified options
USPS has announced changes to expand its First-Class Package Service product.

The changes will simplify three of the USPS ground shipping options into one: USPS Retail
Ground and Parcel Select Ground will be incorporated into one enhanced First-Class Package
Service product.

“We are improving service and simplifying product offerings for our customers,” said Postmaster
General Louis DeJoy. “By upgrading the customer experience and optimizing our package
processing and surface transportation networks, we are becoming the best option in the
industry.”

USPS filed the classification changes with the Postal Regulatory Commission on July 13.
Assuming a timely and favorable review by the commission, the Postal Service plans to
implement the changes on Jan. 8, 2023.

The changes are in keeping with the Delivering for America 10-year plan to achieve financial
stability and service excellence, defined as meeting or exceeding 95 percent on-time delivery
across all product categories.
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PLEASE PRINT AND POST ON ALL EMPLOYEE BULLETIN BOARDS.

USPS EAGLE SYMBOL AND LOGOTYPE ARE TRADEMARKS OF THE UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE. ALL RIGHTS RESERVED.



Link article / July 13 PRC filing

Package shipping
PRC approval sought for simplified options

USPS has announced changes to expand its First-Class Package Service product.

The changes will simplify three of the USPS ground shipping options info cne: USPS Retail
Ground and Parcel Select Ground will be incorporated into one enhanced First-Class Package
Service product.

“We are improving service and simplifying product offerings for our customers,” said Postmaster
General Louis DeJoy. “By upgrading the customer experience and optimizing our package
processing and surface transportation networks, we are becoming the best option in the
industry.”

USPS filed the classification changes with the Postal Regulatory Commission on July 13.
Assuming a timely and favorable review by the commission, the Postal Service plans to
implement the changes on Jan. 8, 2023.

The changes are in keeping with the Delivering for America 10-year plan to achieve financial
stability and service excellence, defined as meeting or exceeding 95 percent on-time delivery
across all product categories.
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